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From the HM

| write this fresh from the excitement of our Moreau Easter Egg hunt, and feel a
profound sense of joy and anticipation as we near the end of the Spring Term. As
ever, our fabulous girls have packed an immense amount into just five weeks. We
have had the highs and lows of Hockey and Netball matches, House Recitation
and Debating, Cabaret performances, French Debating competition success,
MUN, Woodwind Recital, Winter Cricket Training, Scholars’ Presentations, Junior
Production rehearsals, French Speaking Competition as well as internal events
and Year 13 Mock Examinations.

| am proud of how our girls have navigated their many commitments with purpose and positivity. | am
looking forward to House Cross Country and will cheer every girl on to the finish line!

| hope that you enjoy spending Easter together, and look forward to seeing boarders back on Tuesday
22nd April, and day girls on Wednesday 23rd ready for the Summer Term.

Reflections from Year 13

Chloe - After my exams in January, we celebrated with the House dinner. This was a really good evening to
spend some time with everybody in the House and bonding with the rest of my year afterwards. | have
enjoyed some of the House nights like shell painting, pom pom making, and especially making pancakes on
pancake day; this is a really nice time in the evening to do something different and spending time with other
people in the House. | enjoyed watching and supporting the House netball towards the end of this term.

HG - A fantastic win in House netball- | was very very impressed!



From the Head of House

As my time as Head of Moreau House nears its the end, | couldn’t be prouder of everything we've
achieved together this term.

A huge congratulations to the Senior Girls’ Netball Team for winning the House Netball competition!
The energy on the court was truly incredible, and it demonstrated the strength of our House spirit. It
was a brilliant example of teamwork, determination, and the pride we all have in Moreau. It was
also wonderful to see girls from different year groups bonding and enjoying time together.

Our Year 9s have done so well this term, embracing every opportunity and quickly becoming an
integral part of the House. Moreau couldn’t have asked for a better group of girls to join us this year.
It's been fantastic to watch them build friendships across year groups and begin to embody the
qualities that make Moreau so special.

A highlight of this term was our Pie Face Quiz Night, which was the perfect mix of laughter, friendly
competition, and a little bit of mess! Watching everyone come together for such a fun evening really
captured the essence of House spirit. Moments like that remind us that it's not just about
competitions, but also the memories we make together.

| would also like to wish the best of luck to all our girls taking exams next term. Everyone is working
so hard and supporting each other, and we should all remember to keep that momentum going
while also ensuring we take time to rest over Easter before the summer term begins.

It is with a heavy heart that | write my final message for the Moreau Newsletter. | want to express my
sincere thanks to everyone in the house for making my time as Head of House such an enjoyable and
fulfilling journey. It has been a privilege to nurture and support each of you, and | will carry these
memories with me.

As we move into the new term and beyond, | encourage you all to continue striving to be the best
versions of yourselves, never give up on what you love, and embrace every opportunity and
challenge that comes your way.

Margot xx




